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The Deuce is Loose 
   Please Note: Summer Break has started, with the draws resuming 
in September, with a date to be confirmed – watch this space! The 
Belfast Recreation Centre, Belfast Fire Department and Belfast Lion 
Club, Thank you very much for your continued support. 
 
Belfast Highland Greens Golf Course 
Tuesday’s – Two for one Tuesday’s are back! Two Green Fees for the 
price of one!  
Wednesday’s - Ladies Night starts June 26th at 4:00pm! It is held 
every Wednesday evening. Members $7.00, Non-Members $15.00. 
Includes Golf, 50/50, two closest to the hole and one longest drive 
prize, skins on ninth hole, and munchies to follow!  
Thursday’s - Men’s Night starts at 3pm! Members $10.00, Non-
Members $25.00. Includes Golf, 50/50, closest to the hole and 
longest drive prizes, skins on ninth hole, BBQ and complimentary 
mussels!  
Friday’s - Couples Night starts at 5:00pm! Two green fees, power 
cart rental and two complimentary drinks for $45.00 taxes included.  
Tournaments: 
   Kilted Classic: The 24th annual Kilted Classic Tournament will take 
place Saturday August 3rd. 
   Club Championship: The Belfast Highland Greens Club 
Championship will be held August 24th & 25th. Men’s Ladies, Senior’s 
and Junior’s. Sign up at Pro Shop. 

Contact: 902-659-2794 or highlandgreens@gmail.com 
 
Belfast and Area Watershed Group 
   BAWG would like to thank the organizers of Belfast Days for the 
tremendous efforts in bringing back this great community event. 
Through the generous support of the Greening Spaces Program, 
BAWG was happy to give-a-way 300 native tree and shrubs during 
Belfast Days weekend, adding to the beauty and habitat in our 
communities. 
   Tree planting and stream restoration projects are well underway 
and if anyone would like to volunteer an hour or two, please connect 
with us via e-mail or Facebook. Planning is underway for community 
beach clean-ups later in August, details will be posted to Facebook. 
Encourage stewardship of our beautiful Island by bringing along a 
container to pick-up any litter on your outings, teach by example. 
   If you see the BAWG crew out and about in your area, we like treats 
– keeps our strength up. Thank you for all your support. 
   Contact BAWG via belfastareawatershedgroup@gmail.com or 
Sherry 902-218-1582, Scott 902-393-1061. 
 
Community Photo Identification Event 
   Wood Islands Women’s Institute Presents: A Community Photo 
Identification Event. Bring your shoebox or albums of old family 
photos… The photos with people you can’t identify… But you knew 
were important to your family! Someone else who comes may know 
who these people are! Come share your family stories and hear 
about others. 
   Saturday, August 10th from 1:00-4:00pm at The Wood Islands West 
Schoolhouse/WI Hall, Trans Canada Hwy, Wood Islands. 
   Light refreshments. 

Community Benefit and Art Auction Mary and Richard Le Page 
   Friday, August 2nd, 2019, from 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m., a Community 
Benefit and Art Auction will be held at the Belfast Rink for Mary and 
Richard Le Page. 
   Mary has been diagnosed with terminal cancer and it is this 
couple’s wish to relocate to Australia to be with family.  Richard and 
Mary are the former owners of The Fiddle Farm Bed and Breakfast 
and Restaurant. Richard has a large collection of paintings he has 
created that will be auctioned at this event.  There will be a 50/50 
draw, raffle draws, cake auction and a silent auction as well. 

PLEASE COME OUT TO HELP THIS COUPLE FACING 
A DIFFICULT TIME IN THEIR LIFE. 

Thank you! 
 
Belfast Historical Society 
   “The Croft House” at the Selkirk Scottish Heritage Centre.  If you 
are interested in tracing your Belfast family history, hearing the 
stories of the Point Prim Acadians and the Selkirk Settlement, and 
viewing historic Island artefacts, then the Croft House in Eldon is an 
ideal destination.  Located at 112 Selkirk Park Road next to the Lord 
Selkirk Campground, the Croft House gift shop offers a variety of 
local history books; clan and tartan items; beautiful Celtic jewellery; 
and new this year:  beautiful hats and fascinators.  Open Tuesday 
through Saturday, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Phone us at 902-659-2209 
(seasonal) or contact us through e-mail (bhs@bellaliant.com) or on 
Facebook (Belfast Historical Society).  The Croft House is the 
headquarters of the Belfast Historical Society. We welcome you! 
   Polly Day: Wednesday, August 7th, from 2:00p.m. to 4:00p.m. 
August 7th marks the day that the Polly, the first of “three fine sailing 
vessels” commissioned by Lord Selkirk to bring Scottish highlanders 
to Prince Edward Island, arrived in Orwell Bay.  Celebrations will take 
place at Orwell Corner Historic Village hall and include an unveiling 
of a Polly at Anchor art piece created by renowned Canadian artist 
John M. Horton and commissioned by the MacRae family on the 
200th anniversary of the Selkirk Landing in 2003.  Refreshments will 
be provided. General Admission to the Village reduced to $5.00 at 
this time and includes Polly Day tea.  Sponsored by Orwell Corner 
Historic Village and the Belfast Historical Society.  For more 
information, call the Croft House at 902-659-2209 (Tuesday through 
Saturday).   #BigBelfast 
   The Belfast Highland Games will take place on August 3rd and 4th, 
2019. The Highland Games are an Island tradition that celebrates 
Scottish heritage. The Belfast Historical Society will be selling 
strawberries and ice cream. Keep your eye out for us! 
   The annual church service for the Old Belle River Church of 
Scotland (1876) reallocated to 112 Selkirk Park Road will be held on 
August 11th, 2019. The service, beginning at 2:30 p.m., will be 
conducted by Pastor Stephen Plousse.  Ice cream and refreshments 
to follow at the Croft House. Sponsored by the Belfast Historical 
Society.  All are welcome. 
 
Coffee Time at the Belfast Rink  -  Tuesdays 9:00 - 11:00 AM 
   Enjoy meeting casually with folks in our community. No meeting, 
nothing organized, no pressure!!! FREE Coffee and Tea with possibly 
a treat! Play a game of pool, cards, dominoes, etc.     ALL WELCOME! 
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Belfast Days 
   Thank You for helping make Belfast Days a huge success in our 
beautiful community once again! It is because of our families, 
friends, and neighbors that Belfast Days was a weekend to 
remember for 2019, and for many years to come! 
   The smiles and laughter of the children. The conversations during 
delicious meals. A joyous parade around our local racetrack. Dancing 
to fantastic music. Cheering on your favorite horses! All remedies to 
a memorable time in our wonderful community of Belfast! 
    Elaine Fraser & Rebecca Gerritsen, thank you so much for your 
teamwork and guidance by my side during the organization of Belfast 
Days 2019! I absolutely could not have done it without you! XOXO 
   To my amazing husband and son, Tim and Ben. Thanks for being a 
great support system and showing enthusiasm for bringing back 
Belfast Days! XOXO 
So much appreciation goes out to our sponsors: 
   Belfast Lions Club, Rural Municipality of Belfast, Innovation PEI, Dr. 
John Gillis Memorial Lodge, Gerrit Visser & Sons Inc., Thinking Big, 
CAMM Siding & Home Improvements, Belle River Enterprises Ltd., 
Big Jay's Carpentry, Coopers Red & White, Farm & Food Care PEI, 
J.E.M. Electric, MacPherson Builders Inc., Point Prim Chowder House, 
Richards Roofing, Township Chevrolet Buick GMC Ltd., Belfast Fire 
Department for your assistance for the entire weekend, Island First 
Aid Services for attendents at the Park, Members of the Eastern 
RCMP Detachment for your assistance during the weekend, All the 
people who had entries in the Parade, Lions Club and Municipality 
for letters of Support, Blair Morrison and Bob Brooks (your time and 
support were very much appreciated!), Joanne Vessey for your 
teamwork and venue of the Pinette Raceway. Also, to Joanne, along 
with Jason Rector, giving your time working at the Summer Nights 
Dance. Belfast Rec Centre Committee for use of venue, Provincial 
Parks Canada for the venue, Pinette Raceway. All the amazing 
volunteers who helped with the meals and clean up. Kendall, Jason, 
Tim, Luke, and Ben for amazing talent of music! All the businesses 
who donated amazing prizes for the weekend! Erwin Morrison, you 
saved the day with use of your generators at the Pinette Park! Thanks 
for helping out our community! Darlene and Russell Compton, for 
use of your land for parade set up, and to Darlene as our MLA, for 
your support of Belfast Days in our Community. Kara MacRae, you 
make an amazing Baroness of Belfast 2019, Congratulations! Darryl 
and Marsha with Children's Wish Foundation, for your partnership 
with Belfast Days. We are happy to donate $1600.00 from the 
weekend events to the wonderful charity! We hope it helps make a 
child's wish come true! 
   Thanks to all for making it happen and hope to have your continued 
support again. We look forward to Belfast Days 2020! See you then. 
     Sincerely, 
               Lynn Docherty  
 
Camp Buchan 
   Drop off your pop bottles/cans and beverage bottles/cans at the 
shelter set up at the entrance to Camp Buchan. Appreciate that you 
remove the caps and rinse the containers, helps at the recycling 
depot. 
   Your refundable containers support the maintenance at 
Camp Buchan. Thank you for your Support! 
 
 

Belfast Consolidated School Report 
   Happy Summer, Everyone! I hope our students are having a 
wonderful summer break! 
   At the Belfast Graduation, we recognized a number of students for 
awards. Here is the list: 
Creston Gillis Award for volunteering – Aiden Bernard, D Waldo 
Taylor Award for appreciation to their community – Aislinn 
McKenna, Kay Gillis Award for scholastic achievement – Alexander 
Kippenhuck, Martha Dougan true friend award – Scarlet 
McGeoghgan, Robert MacNevin School Spirit Award – Owen Byers, 
Female Athlete of the Year Award – Emily McGeoghegan, Male 
Athlete of the Year Award – Owen Byers, Ken McAleer Award for top 
mark in the class – Scarlet McGeoghegan. 
   We also had a number of staff who will not be back to the school 
next year, and we wish them the best! They all made significant 
impacts on our school! Liz Dacombe (retirement), Lana Mill 
(Department of Education), Louise Doucette (finished term contract) 
going to St. Jean School, Michelle Kays (finished term contract), and 
Jenna Lamont (finished term contract). 
   We want to welcome our new staff member, Ms. Kelsey Duffy who 
will be teaching grade 4 classroom, and 4-9 Core French! We also will 
have Mary Rooney work as an Educational Assistant full time as well.  
These ladies will be great additions to our staff! 
   A reminder, homeroom teachers will be buying all school supplies 
(except indoor sneakers, book bags, and lunch cans) for all grades, 
with the $40 fee you paid in June.  If you haven’t paid yet, you can 
do so when the school year begins. 
   Belfast Home and School Association has an opening for the 
position of Lunch Room Coordinator starting fall 2019. Duties 
include; preparing meals, purchasing food & supplies and light 
bookkeeping.  Candidates should have a current Food Safety Training 
Certificate and current criminal background check (Vulnerable 
Sector).  Please send resume to Marcella Ryan, 
marcella.ryan@yahoo.com. Or contact Marcella via email if you have 
any questions. Closing date is Monday, August 12th. 
   A reminder, Mrs. MacDonald, Mrs. Van Colen, and Mr. Munro will 
be in the office starting on Monday, August 26th. The first day for 
staff is September 3rd, and students are back to school Thursday, 
September 5th. 
   You can follow us on Twitter @BelfastBulldog, or at 
https://belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com/. 
 

Mr. John Munro, Principal Belfast Consolidated School 
(mjmunro@edu.pe.ca) 

 
Lord Selkirk Campground 
   Belfast Pool, Mini-putt and Canteen is now open 7 days a week 
from 10:00am – 8:00pm. For children 12 and under, adult 
supervision is required. Swim at your own risk - No lifeguards on 
duty. 
   Swimming Lessons are available in July and August - instructed by 
Abby Munro. Contact the Pro Shop or Pool for more info. 902-659-
2794 or 902-659-2169. 
   We now have a multi-use sports pad located down by the stage 
that is open to the public - we will have sports equipment available 
at the canteen soon! Feel free to bring your own! 
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Point Prim Lighthouse 
   Things are sailing down at the Point Prim Lighthouse. We have a 
group of excellent students working for us this summer. Visitor 
numbers are up and we've seen people from all over the world. Last 
month, we were visited by Whisperwood Villa residents, staff and 
volunteers for a picnic. We love to see people using our beautiful 
grounds. 
   We're going to be having some special events this month. Schedule 
as follows but subject to change. Please check our Facebook page or 
website for updates. 
   From August 16th to 18th, we have HAM’s at the lighthouse trying 
to make as many contacts as possible for International Lighthouse 
Lightship Weekend.  Local amateur radio enthusiast, George Dewar, 
will be on air attempting to make as many contacts as possible with 
over 500 lighthouses in over 40 countries around the world. The 
ILLW was established in 1998 and over the years it has evolved into 
one of the most popular international amateur radio events in 
existence. 
   We have a double artisan day on August 17th!  Margaret Westlie 
will be on hand to sign copies of her book, “Selkirk Stories” from 
10:00am - 2:00pm and craftsman Jim Murchison, will be on site to 
demonstrate how he handcrafts wood Lighthouses from 1:30pm -  
3:30pm. 
   On August 24th Grant Critch will be here demonstrating his wood 
burning talents. His drawings are all free hand and are amazing. You 
won't want to miss this! Time for this event is to be determined. 
   We also have a very impressive gift shop full of other goodies from 
local artists. Come for a visit, we'd love to see you at 2147 Point Prim 
Road. We're open 10:00am – 6:00pm, 7 days a week. 
   If you have any questions about any of these events please contact 
us via our gift shop at 902-659-2768, or you may also e-mail us at 
pointprimlighthouse@gmail.com. 
 
IRELAND MEETS SCOTLAND Returns for 2019!  
   This high-caliber celebration of Celtic heritage, music and dance 
will be performed at two historic venues for 2019: Wednesday 
evenings July 17-Aug 28 at PEI Preserve Company in New Glasgow, 
and Friday evenings July 19-Aug 30 at Beaconsfield Historic House in 
Charlottetown.  All shows begin at 8pm.  $20 adults,  $15 
seniors,  $10 children under 12.   
    IRELAND MEETS SCOTLAND tells the compelling story of Irish and 
Scottish immigrants leaving their homelands in the 1800s and 
meeting in the New World, many of them here on Prince Edward 
Island.  The story is told primarily through music and dance, with just 
enough prose and poetry laced with comedy to set the scenes in the 
minds eye of the audience.   
    Ireland Meets Scotland is great fun for all ages. The show features 
Sean Kemp and Tristan Jeffrey on fiddle, Amanda Mark on flute & tin 
whistle, Kevin Jeffrey on guitar & vocals, and Celtic dancer Abigail 
Rogers.   
    The Ireland Meets Scotland show is significant since it celebrates 
the Scottish and Irish heritage of Prince Edward Island and new 
immigrants settling on PEI.  The 2019 season will be a reunion of 
original cast members from the show’s critically acclaimed run 
during 1999-2002.  
   Show Reservations/Info: 
Kevin Jeffrey     tel: 902.314.3078  voice, text 
https://www.facebook.com/irelandmeetsscotland 

Sir Andrew Macphail Homestead 
   The Sir Andrew Macphail Homestead is serving lunch in our 
beautiful Veranda Cafe on weekdays (closed Mondays). Delicious 
soups, fishcakes, bread pudding with whiskey sauce are a few of our 
best-loved menu items. The "Orwell Salad" is a potato salad with a 
house-made pesto dressing. We can accommodate gluten-free as 
well as vegetarian preferences. We grow our own veggies and use 
them for our soups and salads. 
   Sunday Brunch is a hearty meal served in the sunny, airy Cafe. 
Served between 11:30am - 2:30pm. 
   Ceilidh at the Corner is every Thursday night at Orwell Corner 
Historic Village. Add some fun and experience our 'Package', 
consisting of a wagon ride from Orwell Corner to the Macphail 
Homestead, where we will serve you a delicious three-course meal 
(cash bar available) then back to Orwell by wagon in time to attend 
Ward MacDonald and friend's evening of traditional music plus an 
opportunity to square dance! The Package costs $50 per person for 
all three activities. To only attend the Ceilidh, tickets are $15.00 and 
the doors open at 7:00pm for 7:30. 
Events in August: 
   Gaelic Poetry: Iain MacPherson (University of Highlands & Islands, 
Inverness) will present again this year, those who have attended his 
lectures know that he has a gift for making poems and literature 
come alive. He is fluent in Gaelic and he switches between Gaelic and 
English effortlessly. If you have any interest in Gaelic, I highly 
recommend this event. Saturday, August 17th. Please join us for soup 
and biscuits ($10.00), cash bar before the lecture. 
   "Yr. Humble Servant": An afternoon of chamber theatre with 
Samuel Johnson, performed by Terry Pratt (Professor Emeritus of 
English at UPEI for 35 years.) This one-man play showcases Samuel 
Johnson who was a remarkable author, conversationalist, and 
personality, who in the face of many setbacks, created the first true 
dictionary of English. The show will begin at 2:00pm on Tuesday, 
August 27th.  Our cafe will be open for lunch that day as usual so 
come for lunch and then see the show. 
   Reservations for all of these events can be made by calling the 
Homestead at (902) 651-2789. Booking for the package is essential, 
optional for the other events. The Sir Andrew Macphail Homestead 
is a place people always tell me they have meant to visit but just 
haven't yet. We invite you to change that this summer! In addition 
to our activities, we are surrounded by 200+ acres of forest with a 
stream running through it. There is so much to experience here. 
 
A Community Inventory with a Difference 

   Shirley Cook Krug prepared a 
community inventory that would list 
all the owners and residents of all the 
houses in the limits of Belle River. She 
also wanted to highlight historic 
cemeteries, churches, mills and the 
busy harbour of long ago. 
   Now her information, complete with 
a selection of old and modern maps, 
and over 125 black and white 
photographs, has been printed and is 
ready for sale! 

The book can be obtained from Shirley (902-962-3183), these local 
outlets: Coopers, The Croft Shop & The Store/Post Office for $10.00. 
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BURNING PERMITS ARE FREE 
A friendly reminder from your Fire Department 

PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK 
UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER SUBSECTION (1) 
SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED 
THE FIRE DEPARTMENT RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF 

THE FIRE 
FIRE CHIEF: JASON RECTOR  388-1937 
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON 940-0174 
PRESIDENT: RICHARD HEWS  213-3247 
   THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March to December any 
year... -"there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH ETC) WITHOUT 
A PERMIT". 
   Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are 
required to have burning permits which are available from the Dept 
of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on Beach Grove 
Road (368-4800). It is VERY IMPERATIVE that the landowner check 
the fire index via internet, local radio stations, TV and the newspaper 
also report the fire index each day through the summer month. If in 
doubt, contact the Forestry Dept. 

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW: 
FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNNG PERMIT WILL RESULT IN AN 

INVOICE FOR SERVICES OF $200.00 OR MORE 
HAVE A SAFE SUMMER! 

 
August Update Pinette/Flat River/Roseberry Mosquito Program 
   The "Mosquito Management Team" has been hard at it with 
treatment through the month of July. We will be staying focused on 
this through August and on into September, should it be needed. As 
you know we are only working on dealing with the tidal marsh 
species and have no way to manage grass and woodland species. It 
may not seem at times that there is control, but reducing their 
overall intensity has been our goal. 
   If you haven't got your financial support for the 2019 program in 
yet, please do so soon. We are asking $120.00 per household. Those 
who have not, but are still wishing to support the program, please 
drop off your contribution at Cooper’s Red and White. Cheques or 
cash are accepted. Mail in payment can be sent to Debbie Beck, 38 
Pinette Road, Belfast PE C0A 1A0. An e-transfer is the easiest way to 
pay, send to belfastmosquitos@hotmail.com. 
   If you have any questions about the program, please contact Blair 
Morrison at 902 626-5481 or blairmorrison.75@gmail.com 
 
 

Wood Islands and Area Development News 
Summer Concert Series: Our first concert was well attended 
and a great show with Katie & Dann Currie. 
We are very excited to host The Amanda Jackson Trio on 

August 17th.  Advance tickets can be purchased for $20 via e-transfer 
to etransfer@woodislands.ca. If there are tickets still available, they 
will be sold at the door for $20.  There will be a cash bar and snacks 
available. Concert is from 8:00pm to 10:00pm. 
   The Wood Islands Liquor Store now carries a selection of jewelry 
by Shoreline Design (Peter Llewellyn). 
   Check out the unique pre-loved and re-made jean bags on offer for 
donations to the lighthouse accessibility project. 
   The 70 Mile Yard Sale registration forms are now available at 
multiple sights in the area. The Wood Island Liquor store, Cooper’s 
Red and White, The Store, local Post Offices, Copper Bottom and 
Island Pride. The registration form is also available online at 
www.woodislands.ca and the fee can be paid via online e-transfer to 
etransfer@woodislands.ca. 
   Watch our Facebook page and web site www.woodislands.ca for 
updates on progress on summer concert series and other events. 
 
 
Belfast Rural Municipality Council Briefs 
   Items of note for the Rural Municipality of Belfast: 
Congratulations! 
June 19th – Swearing in of our New Mayor – Garth Gillis 
   Congratulations, Garth on your Election/Acclamation. 
June 19th – Swearing in of our New Councillor – Lynn Docherty 
   Congratulations, Lynn on your Election/Acclamation. 
July 10th – Appointment of our New Deputy Mayor – Virginia Cooke 
   Congratulations on your new role Virginia! 
Gas Tax Committee Meeting 
   August 2019 (to be announced) - Belfast Fire Hall 
   Agenda to be posted on the Municipality Website.  This meeting of 
committee is to complete the preparations for a call for proposals 
for Gas Tax Funding in September 2019. 
Municipal Office 
   3410 Trans Canada Highway, South Pinette, PE   C0A 1B0 
   Website: www.ruralmunicipalityofbelfast.com 
   Email: ruralmunicipalityofbelfast@gmail.com 
   Phone: (902) 659-2813 
   CAO: Bob Brooks 
 
 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!”   This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this Newsletter in publication. 

Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems. 

E-mail, Internet, Printers, Cell Phone setup, 
Networking, Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, 
Home Theatre, Video Monitoring, Custom Web 
Design and more!. 

Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 
e-mail:  henry@henrykliner.com 
website:  www.henrykliner.com 

 

Cooper’s Red & White 
Summer Hours 

Monday – Saturday: 7:00 AM – 8:00 PM 
Sunday: 9:30 AM – 5:30 PM 

Beginning May 19th 

 

Nicholson Industrial Products 
Nite Guard solar – the only deterrent for skunks, racoons, 
etc. that works! Spray this harmless fragrance and pests 
are gone! 
Buying derelict vehicles, machinery and metals – copper, 
brass, stainless, aluminum and batteries. Good used tires 
from $25.00. Free drop off for white goods and scrap. 
Will do property cleanups. 

 
659-2457 or 620-9335 
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J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units also 
available. Generlink (meter base hookups). 
Complete electrical service. Call Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
Email:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

   

1800 Point Prim Road Belfast C0A 1A0 (902) 659-2851 
Open May 1st – October 31st Off Season (902) 659-2524 

Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 
krointheskye@hotmail.com 

krointheskye.com 
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Terry Huestis 

Painting and Renovations 
 

Call Terry 
902-394-1870  or  902-651-2146 

  
902-838-4030 ext.221  Toll free: 1-855-297-989  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
   For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
   Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be 
limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices 
may be included if space permits. 
   * The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content 
or opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, 
the Editor, Advertisers or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for 
content, length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all submission(s) without 
prejudice. 
 
Deadline for next newsletter is August 23rd, 2019 at 6:00 PM. 
E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 

 
 

mailto:belfastnewsletter@outlook.com
mailto:belfastnewsletter@outlook.com

